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portunity to read of 1st Grade students 

learning of the achievements of Dr. 

Martin Luther King Jr., Kindergarten 

students developing their writing skill 

through a “How To” writing activity, 

and 2nd Grade students learning to write 

opinion pieces. Of course, additional 

articles that communicate the activities 

in our Related Arts classes also exist in 

this edition. Mary F. Janvier Elementary 

continues to be a vibrant place filled 

with the excitement of learning.  As al-

ways, thank you for your support. 
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The Winter is quickly moving along and I have 

always found February as a time to look ahead.  

Thoughts of Spring begin to swirl among the 

late Winter breeze and the sun feels just a little 

warmer. The school year is rapidly moving by 

and our children are learning so much!  It is 

amazing when one considers just how much a 

child develops from the time that they enter 

Mary F. Janvier Elementary as a Kindergarten 

student to where they are during the late Winter 

of their 2nd grade year. Certainly, the children 

have grown in their ability to read, write, com-

prehend math concepts, gain an understanding of 

their physical world, and acquire information 

regarding the maintenance of proper health.  Ad-

ditionally, the children have further developed 

their social skills and forged relationships that 

may continue for many years.  With this noted, it 

is important for parents to remember the signifi-

cance of their relationship with their own chil-

dren.  Whether it is spending time playing a 

game, eating together, or completing a house-

hold project, the time that parents invest with 

their children will strengthen their relationship 

with their child.  As the years rapidly pass and 

the challenges of adolescence enter the home, it 

is the relationship that is forged now that will 

help both parents and children to overcome fu-

ture obstacles.  In this edition of the Janvier 

Journal you will notice articles that tell of our 

school’s effort to promote the character trait of 

kindness among the children. Ms. Sepielli, our 

School Counselor, writes of our “Kindness Chal-

lenge” that will occur throughout the month of 

February.  Additionally, you will have the op-

Mr. Kobikôs Corner 

****REMINDER**** 
 

FOR THE SAFETY OF OUR STU-
DENTS AND SCHOOL, PLEASE DO 

NOT PARK IN FRONT OF THE 
BUILDING BEFORE 9:25 AM AND 

AFTER 3:00 PM 
 

THANK YOU 
 

************** 
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Our students are continuing to do a 
tremendous job in the computer 
lab!  Our focus continues to be on 
integrating literacy and Science or 
Social Studies into our learning 
using online research tools and 
various word processing pro-
grams.  Across the grades, we have 
been working on using word pro-
cessing programs to demonstrate 
proper punctuation, spacing, and 
text formatting.  In Second Grade, 
we have introduced Google Apps, 
including Google Classroom and 
Google Docs.  We are using online 

Recently in Physical Education, Kin-
dergarten students have been doing 
some fun activities where they make 
their bodies move like ani-
mals!  Some examples of the animals 
are kangaroos, crabs, and gorillas. 
The students are having a lot of fun 
with this and it is getting them a lot of 
good exercise.  It also helps the stu-
dents learn that animals and humans 
are alike as the more they both exer-
cise, the healthier they are.  The First 
and Second Graders are learning bas-
ketball skills  These skills include 
dribbling, passing, and shooting a 
ball.  Students are encouraged to 

practice at home and any ball that 
bounces can be used.  The boys & 
girls don't need to play a game of 
basketball to practice basketball 
skills.    

Computer Literacy 

reference tools to search for infor-
mation on severe weather and turn-
ing that research into bulleted lists 
of facts with images.   In First 
Grade, we have been learning about 
plants as we learn to create dia-
grams using digital tools and copy-
ing, cutting, and pasting infor-
mation.  Our Kindergarteners have 
been typing two sentences using a 
kid friendly word processing pro-
gram.  Keep up the great work boys 
and girls!  

We are now exploring the Element 
of Art, Space!  Space shows how far 

or close things are.  Artists use Space 
with several “tricks”, size, overlap-
ping and distance.  This way, when 

looking at an artwork, we can imag-
ine the space between objects and/or 
people.  Our school  is fortunate to 

have a student teacher, Megan Bald-
win, from Rowan University.  She 
will be teaching our students until 

the beginning of March! 

Exploring the Element of Art 

Whatôs Happening in Gym Class 



ñSnow Better Time to Readò in Library 
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Second Grade 

 The students have been having a 
wonderful time in the Library read-
ing about snow and the cold winter 
months.  Kindergarten classes read 
the story “Lost In the Snow” by 
Linda Jennings.  First Grade stu-
dents read the Caldecott Medal 
winners “The Snowy Day” by Ezra 
Jack Keats and “Snowflake Bent-
ley” by Jacqueline Briggs Mar-
tin.  Second Grade students have 
been busy reading “The Three 
Snow Bears” by Jan Brett and they 
are also  studying the Native Amer-
ican tribe, the Inuit.  We have cre-

ated many snowy pictures and sto-
ries of our own to share, and I hope 
you have enjoyed seeing your 
child’s writing, which comes home 
each week.  Please continue to rein-
force the basic parts of a book with 
your child as you read their library 
books with them.  Students should 
be able to locate the title, author, 
illustrator, spine, and call number, 
as well as determine whether their 
library book is non-fiction (real) or 
fiction (fake).  Also, take a moment 
at the end of every few pages to 
discuss the characters, setting, and 

plot of the story together.  I am 
amazed at how much the children 
have already learned, and I look 
forward to seeing what they can 
accomplish in 2018! 

In Second Grade, we are learning to 
write opinion pieces in which stu-
dents introduce the topic or book 
they are writing about, state an opin-
ion, supply reasons that support their 
opinion, use linking words (e.g., be-
cause, and, also) to connect opinion 
and reasons, and provide a conclud-
ing statement. What better way to 
teach them how to write their opin-
ions then by using an OREO to help 
them remember what they need to 
add in their writing. (O - Opinion, R 
- Reason, E - Examples, O - Restate 
your Opinion). We are realizing that 
not everyone has to have the same 

opinion and it makes things more 
interesting to see how and why 
people feel certain ways about spe-
cific things, like food, pets, and 
even the best part of themselves. 
So watch out parents, your children 
will be able to talk you into getting 
them something if they can support 
their opinions clearly! What season 
do you prefer? Have a discussion 
with your children to see their rea-
sons and think about your reasons, 
as well. Have fun!  

 For the month of February, we are 
celebrating our character trait of 
the month, kindness, by having a 
school wide Kindness Challenge! 
Students who are caught being 
kind to others can earn a “Caught 
Being Kind Coupon” from staff 
members throughout the school 
day. Examples of kind acts may 
include holding the door for some-
one, asking a friend if they are 
okay, giving a compliment, or ask-
ing a non-involved classmate to 

play at recess. When a student earns 
a coupon, they are asked to turn it in 
to their teacher, who will keep a 
coupon collection in their class-
room. On February 28th, all of the 
coupons will be counted and the 
classroom that has earned the most 
coupons will win a pizza party or a 
movie in the classroom.

 

Notes from the Counselor 



 

First Graders Honor Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. P A G E  4  

The First Grade students were 

honoring Dr. Martin Luther 

King Jr. in their Social Studies 

lessons for the month of Janu-

ary. The children learned about 

Dr. Martin Luther King Jr.’s 

life and his important role in 

American History through dif-

ferent story books, articles, po-

ems, and songs. The children 

also completed different activi-

ties and participated in discussions 

related to Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. 

The students also talked about fair-

ness, equality, and dedication, 

which link to their Character Educa-

tion lessons for the year.  

 

Kindergarten Activities 

Kindergartners Learn to Make Music 

 Let’s go to a concert!  Our 
Kindergarten musicians are 
learning all about different 
instruments and the sounds 
they can produce to make 
music!  We learned that in-
struments have families and 
come in all kinds of shapes 
and sizes.  They also like to 
play together in groups called 
bands.  We are having a fun 
time making music! 

 

Mrs. Davis and Mrs. 
Burkhardt’s Kindergarten class 

has been hard at work as au-
thors of their own ‘How To’ 
book. The students are teach-

ing the reader how to make a 
peanut butter and jelly sand-
wich. First, we acted out how 

to make a peanut butter and 
jelly sandwich and illustrated 
the steps. After that, we wrote 

out our four steps to making a 
peanut butter and jelly sand-
wich. By doing this, the stu-

dents learned that we must use 

transitional words for each step (ex. 
first, next, then, and last).  We also 

included the materials that you need 
to use. The last phase of our book 
was to make the cover. Once our 

books were complete, we shared 
them with our Second Grade Read-
ing Buddies!  

 


